








October 18, 2017 

Dear Planning Board,  

Thank you for all your hard work and dedicated time to making Concord and Penacook Village a 
welcoming, diverse and prosperous city! Kudos to you all. I live on Elm Street in Penacook and truly 
admire the new Village appeal. I see residents walking through the Village, shopping at the Pharmacy, 
Foxes, Chiefs and supporting the Village Garage. Evidence that the Village redevelopment is beginning to 
bring people back to the Village.  

At this time, I urge you to continue limiting development at Exit 17. If development at Exit 17 moves 
forward in the manner the current developers (who are CANTEBURY residents mind you) want it to, the 
effects would be a negative impact to the Village.  

• Penacook Pharmacy could shutter its doors, leaving a beautifully restored Historic building 
mostly vacant.  

• Sam’s store could close. Another vacant building.  
• The sidewalks become empty. The roads become busy with drive through traffic.  

The Rauseos state that the Village “doesn’t have the buildable space for a drive through experience.” I 
beg to differ. If the covenants are lifted and expansive development occurs at Exit 17, Penacook Village 
could be nothing but a drive through experience, with little to offer residents, visitors and future 
generations alike.  

• The last thing Concord needs is another drive through, fast food restaurant feeding passerby’s 
low quality food and providing zero dining experience.  

• The last thing the Village needs is the lifting of covenants at Exit 17 to allow expanded 
development such as a franchise restaurant, bank, self-storage, strip mall, pseudo grocery store 
(I don’t believe the Rauseos plan to do this), chain pharmacy, etc.  

We all know taxes are high. My fiscal conservative nature wishes for lower taxes. That’s another 
discussion. However, my independent nature recognizes that unique experiences – provided by local 
business owners in a Village setting – outweigh redundant, franchise experiences based on convenience. 
Exit 17 development is not nearly enough to lower taxes. And it’s not worth the cost.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Brian C. Adams  
125 Elm Street 
Penacook, NH 03303 
smadanairb@gmail.com 
603.496.8250 

           Brian C. Adams





































October 17, 2017 
 
 
Dear Planning Board 
 
I’ve lived close to downtown Penacook for almost 10 years, and I strongly oppose lifting the covenants 
at Exit 17. I urge the city to continue limiting development at the exit. 
 

• The city recently invested in downtown Penacook and it’s looking nicer than I’ve ever seen it. A 
housing development is finally in the works for the tannery site. This is a better time than ever 
to promote business development in the village – and the exact wrong time to encourage 
development at Exit 17 that will directly threaten village businesses (both existing and 
potential).  

• Chain stores, fast food restaurants, and increased traffic at Exit 17 greatly diminish the visual 
and emotional appeal of this part of Concord. Trees, natural wetlands, and quietude are 
valuable in their own right and something that I tremendously value about the place I live. I am 
sorely disappointed in the gas station and Dunkin’ Donuts and they have already harmed the 
character of our community. Adding a bunch of chain stores and restaurants is going to seriously 
compromise the look and feel of this community.  

• There are more than enough places for people to get gas, groceries, food, etc. along this stretch 
of I-93 – there are dozens of options within 10 minutes of Exit 17 in either direction. More 
development here seems redundant. Just because people stop there doesn’t mean they’re 
necessary – truckers and drivers go where it’s convenient, but it’s not like they can’t wait ten 
minutes for a different option at a place that’s already sacrificed its land. 

 
Sure, we may have high taxes in Penacook. My husband and I don’t like paying taxes and seeing the tax 
rate rise any more than anyone else, and we’re all for Penacook having a strong tax base. But far more 
development would be needed to really make a difference in Penacook - $100,000,000 in new assessed 
value to make our tax rate consistent with Concord’s. Exit 17 development would make a small dent in 
our tax base, and it’s not worth the cost. We need solutions that benefit existing businesses, encourage 
downtown investment as the tannery site develop, and sustain the area’s natural resources and rural 
character.  
 
At a minimum, I request that the Planning Board recommend the entire area – including the proposed 
Whitney Rd. extension – be studied for long-term master planning before any covenants are lifted or 
zoning changed.  
 
I’d be happy to talk about this further with Planning Board members or staff if you’d like to discuss. 
Thanks for your attention. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Maura Adams 
125 Elm St. 
Penacook NH 03303 
maurakadams@gmail.com 
(603) 545-9629 

 
 

mailto:maurakadams@gmail.com


From: Bonenfant, Janice
To: Shank, Heather
Subject: FW: Exit 7 Rezoning
Date: Wednesday, March 07, 2018 12:37:54 PM

 
 
Janice Bonenfant
City Clerk
41 Green Street
Concord, New Hampshire
(603) 225-8500
(603) 225-8592 - fax
 
 
From: Carrie Phelps [mailto:carriedust@yahoo.com] 
Sent: Saturday, March 03, 2018 4:59 PM
To: * City Clerk
Subject: Exit 7 Rezoning
 
I am writing in support of the rezoning of the area located near exit 17 on 93.
 
Penacook resident.
Carrie Phelps

mailto:cityclerk@concordnh.gov
mailto:HShank@ConcordNH.gov


From: Bonenfant, Janice
To: Shank, Heather
Subject: FW: Exit 17 Rezoning
Date: Wednesday, March 07, 2018 12:37:39 PM

 
 
Janice Bonenfant
City Clerk
41 Green Street
Concord, New Hampshire
(603) 225-8500
(603) 225-8592 - fax
 
 
From: deborahcaldwell68 [mailto:deborahcaldwell68@gmail.com] 
Sent: Saturday, March 03, 2018 3:58 PM
To: * City Clerk
Subject: Exit 17 Rezoning
 
 
I am sending this email with hopes you can see people want the rezoning to happen at exit 17.
I live right off Boyce Rd in Canterbury.  This would be a great change for our community. 
 
Thank you,
 
Deb Caldwell
 
 
Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone

mailto:cityclerk@concordnh.gov
mailto:HShank@ConcordNH.gov


From: Bonenfant, Janice
To: Shank, Heather
Subject: FW: Exit 17 Rezoning
Date: Wednesday, March 07, 2018 12:39:10 PM

 
 
Janice Bonenfant
City Clerk
41 Green Street
Concord, New Hampshire
(603) 225-8500
(603) 225-8592 - fax
 
 
From: Chrisi Goodwin [mailto:cdgoodwin2@gmail.com] 
Sent: Monday, March 05, 2018 2:13 PM
To: * City Clerk
Subject: Exit 17 Rezoning
 
Good afternoon,
This email is in support of the exit 17 rezoning and associated project of constructing a
multipurpose plaza. 
 
I am a resident of Boscawen. A plaza of this magnitude would benefit our area greatly. Not
just from a convenience perspective, but from an employment, business growth, and tax
standpoint as well. 
 
Convenience, as a local, is first on my mind. I would love to have the conveniences of
Concord or Tilton without having the added travel. Additionally, the amount of new jobs a
project such as this will offer our local community will be a huge draw, and should have
beneficial downstream impacts to other industries such as real estate and local construction.
Lastly, what an amazing opportunity for some local businesses to expand or secure a strong
hold, while adding some larger established organizations to boost the local economy. 
 
I would be remiss however if I didn't express my concern regarding the type and quality of
businesses that would eventually occupy the space. I believe it to be paramount that they
exclude discount type shopping, like Dollar General, and only represent reputable business
practices and clientele. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to share my support of the exit 17 rezoning. 
 
Regards,
Christiana Goodwin
 
 

mailto:cityclerk@concordnh.gov
mailto:HShank@ConcordNH.gov


From: Bonenfant, Janice
To: Shank, Heather
Subject: FW: Exit 17 Rezoning
Date: Wednesday, March 07, 2018 12:38:42 PM

 
 
Janice Bonenfant
City Clerk
41 Green Street
Concord, New Hampshire
(603) 225-8500
(603) 225-8592 - fax
 
 
From: Joanne Perry [mailto:joanneperry407@gmail.com] 
Sent: Saturday, March 03, 2018 5:49 PM
To: * City Clerk
Subject: Exit 17 Rezoning
 
Dear Sir or Madam 
 
Penacook would surely benefit with a supermarket and/or business complex off of Exit 17.
Jobs would be created. In turn, more money into the community.  The citizens of Penacook
and Boscawen must travel to Concord or Tilton to do  any kind of shopping.
 
Please  rethink the zoning of Exit 17.
 
Thank you,
 
Joanne Perry
11 Summer St.
Penacook, NH
 

Virus-free. www.avg.com

 

mailto:cityclerk@concordnh.gov
mailto:HShank@ConcordNH.gov
http://www.avg.com/email-signature?utm_medium=email&utm_source=link&utm_campaign=sig-email&utm_content=webmail
http://www.avg.com/email-signature?utm_medium=email&utm_source=link&utm_campaign=sig-email&utm_content=webmail


From: Bonenfant, Janice
To: Shank, Heather
Subject: FW: Exit 17 Supermarket
Date: Wednesday, March 07, 2018 12:38:28 PM

 
 
Janice Bonenfant
City Clerk
41 Green Street
Concord, New Hampshire
(603) 225-8500
(603) 225-8592 - fax
 
 
From: Karen [mailto:rainbodaz@yahoo.com] 
Sent: Saturday, March 03, 2018 5:29 PM
To: * City Clerk
Subject: Exit 17 Supermarket
 

I am in favor of the planned project for exit 17.  It would be very convenient to
have a grocery store and restaurant close by.
 
Karen Bergeron
Penacook, NH
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10
 
 

Virus-free. www.avast.com

 

mailto:cityclerk@concordnh.gov
mailto:HShank@ConcordNH.gov
https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=550986
https://www.avast.com/sig-email?utm_medium=email&utm_source=link&utm_campaign=sig-email&utm_content=emailclient&utm_term=icon
https://www.avast.com/sig-email?utm_medium=email&utm_source=link&utm_campaign=sig-email&utm_content=emailclient&utm_term=link


From: Bonenfant, Janice
To: Shank, Heather
Subject: FW: Exit 17
Date: Wednesday, March 07, 2018 12:38:16 PM

 
 
Janice Bonenfant
City Clerk
41 Green Street
Concord, New Hampshire
(603) 225-8500
(603) 225-8592 - fax
 
 
From: Michelle Clark [mailto:mickey.1969@yahoo.com] 
Sent: Saturday, March 03, 2018 5:23 PM
To: * City Clerk
Subject: Exit 17
 
Hi,
 
I will not be able to attend the meeting on 3/21 were the rezoning of exit 17 is discussed.  I
have lived in Penacook for over 20 years and I have always said we need a grocery store.  This
would be such a great thing for not only us in Penacook, but for others that are going up north
and need groceries but don't want to deal with the traffic on fort eddy road.  I support this
rezoning change.
 
Thanks
 
Michelle Clark
47 Elm St
Penacook, NH 03303

Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPad

mailto:cityclerk@concordnh.gov
mailto:HShank@ConcordNH.gov
https://yho.com/footer0


From: Bonenfant, Janice
To: Shank, Heather
Subject: FW: Supermarket at exit 17
Date: Wednesday, March 07, 2018 12:38:57 PM

Janice Bonenfant
City Clerk
41 Green Street
Concord, New Hampshire
(603) 225-8500
(603) 225-8592 - fax

-----Original Message-----
From: Sandi Clark [mailto:sandic1949@yahoo.com]
Sent: Saturday, March 03, 2018 5:57 PM
To: * City Clerk
Subject: Supermarket at exit 17

I am in favor of the supermarket at exit 17. I am elderly and do not like driving into Concord.  I live in Penacook
and thus would be much better for me.

Sent from my iPad

mailto:cityclerk@concordnh.gov
mailto:HShank@ConcordNH.gov
mailto:sandic1949@yahoo.com


From: Brian Adams
To: Shank, Heather; Fenstermacher, Beth; Stoll, John; * City Clerk; * City Manager Office; jbouley@comcast.net;

steve.shurtleff@leg.state.nh.us; Brent Todd; Maura Adams
Subject: Exit 17
Date: Wednesday, October 18, 2017 9:00:06 AM
Attachments: CIty of Concord Exit 17 Development Public Comment 10-18-17.pdf

Good afternoon,

As a Penacook resident, I want to express my strong opposition to any further development at Exit 17. It threatens investment
in downtown Penacook, harms the area's rural character, wouldn't put a significant dent in Penacook's high taxes - it just adds
redundant, unsightly retail to the I-93 corridor without providing substantive benefits to the community.

Thanks for taking the time to read the attached letter. I'd be happy to meet and talk further if that would be helpful.

Sincerely,

Brian C. Adams 
125 Elm St., Penacook

mailto:HShank@ConcordNH.gov
mailto:BFenstermacher@ConcordNH.gov
mailto:JStoll@ConcordNH.gov
mailto:cityclerk@concordnh.gov
mailto:citymanager@concordnh.gov
mailto:jbouley@comcast.net
mailto:steve.shurtleff@leg.state.nh.us
mailto:brenttoddconcord@gmail.com
mailto:maurakadams@gmail.com



October 18, 2017 


Dear Planning Board,  


Thank you for all your hard work and dedicated time to making Concord and Penacook Village a 
welcoming, diverse and prosperous city! Kudos to you all. I live on Elm Street in Penacook and truly 
admire the new Village appeal. I see residents walking through the Village, shopping at the Pharmacy, 
Foxes, Chiefs and supporting the Village Garage. Evidence that the Village redevelopment is beginning to 
bring people back to the Village.  


At this time, I urge you to continue limiting development at Exit 17. If development at Exit 17 moves 
forward in the manner the current developers (who are CANTEBURY residents mind you) want it to, the 
effects would be a negative impact to the Village.  


• Penacook Pharmacy could shutter its doors, leaving a beautifully restored Historic building 
mostly vacant.  


• Sam’s store could close. Another vacant building.  
• The sidewalks become empty. The roads become busy with drive through traffic.  


The Rauseos state that the Village “doesn’t have the buildable space for a drive through experience.” I 
beg to differ. If the covenants are lifted and expansive development occurs at Exit 17, Penacook Village 
could be nothing but a drive through experience, with little to offer residents, visitors and future 
generations alike.  


• The last thing Concord needs is another drive through, fast food restaurant feeding passerby’s 
low quality food and providing zero dining experience.  


• The last thing the Village needs is the lifting of covenants at Exit 17 to allow expanded 
development such as a franchise restaurant, bank, self-storage, strip mall, pseudo grocery store 
(I don’t believe the Rauseos plan to do this), chain pharmacy, etc.  


We all know taxes are high. My fiscal conservative nature wishes for lower taxes. That’s another 
discussion. However, my independent nature recognizes that unique experiences – provided by local 
business owners in a Village setting – outweigh redundant, franchise experiences based on convenience. 
Exit 17 development is not nearly enough to lower taxes. And it’s not worth the cost.  


 


Sincerely,  


 


Brian C. Adams  
125 Elm Street 
Penacook, NH 03303 
smadanairb@gmail.com 
603.496.8250 


           Brian C. Adams







From: Bonenfant, Janice
To: Shank, Heather
Subject: FW: Exit 17 Rezoning
Date: Wednesday, March 07, 2018 12:39:25 PM

 
 
Janice Bonenfant
City Clerk
41 Green Street
Concord, New Hampshire
(603) 225-8500
(603) 225-8592 - fax
 
 
From: Joseph & Margaret Ruggiere [mailto:joeykeyz@comcast.net] 
Sent: Tuesday, March 06, 2018 9:39 PM
To: * City Clerk
Subject: Exit 17 Rezoning
 
Dear City of Concord
 
We support the proposed rezoning of property on Whitney Road at Exit 17 to attract a supermarket to this
location.
 
Joseph & Margaret Ruggiere
99 Clinton Street
Concord, NH
03301
 

mailto:cityclerk@concordnh.gov
mailto:HShank@ConcordNH.gov


From: Bonenfant, Janice
To: Shank, Heather
Subject: FW: Rezone Penacook
Date: Monday, March 12, 2018 8:20:33 AM

 
 
Janice Bonenfant
City Clerk
41 Green Street
Concord, New Hampshire
(603) 225-8500
(603) 225-8592 - fax
 
 
From: Gordon [mailto:rtg3@comcast.net] 
Sent: Saturday, March 10, 2018 6:19 PM
To: * City Clerk
Subject: Rezone Penacook
 

I am writing to express my support to rezone the area at exit 17 for a supermarket. 
As a resident of Penacook, I have to say there is no better place in Penacook for a
supermarket.  Please rezone and allow this to be built as fast as possible as it is
wanted by many of the people I know in Penacook including my family.

 

Please let me know if you need more.

 

Thanks

Ray Gordon

25 Ty LN

Penacook NH

mailto:cityclerk@concordnh.gov
mailto:HShank@ConcordNH.gov


From: Bonenfant, Janice
To: Shank, Heather
Subject: FW: Supermarket at Exit 17
Date: Monday, March 12, 2018 8:20:09 AM

Janice Bonenfant
City Clerk
41 Green Street
Concord, New Hampshire
(603) 225-8500
(603) 225-8592 - fax

-----Original Message-----
From: Drouin, David [mailto:DDROUIN@hartford.edu]
Sent: Saturday, March 10, 2018 10:23 PM
To: * City Clerk
Subject: Supermarket at Exit 17

Hello,

Just reaching out to tell you that Exit 17 needs a supermarket and would be well worth it. Gives so many people a
more accessible grocery store. Plus the 75+ jobs it would open up. Please let this happen, lived in boscawen my
entire life and it’s about time a proposal for this has occurred. There is no reason that there should be any sort of
hold up in this process. Thankyou

- David Drouin

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:cityclerk@concordnh.gov
mailto:HShank@ConcordNH.gov
mailto:DDROUIN@hartford.edu
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